
12 December 2024

•	 Alexandra Library
Has re-opened at the Tarbert Street 
location.  

Pre-Schoolers Storytime  
Tuesdays 10.30am - 11am 

Reading to Dogs  
With Yoda, Thursdays 3.30pm 

Yarn Together 
Thursdays 10am – 12pm

•	 Cromwell Library

Pre-schoolers Storytime  
Wednesdays 10.30am - 11am

Reading to Dogs
With Bailey, Wednesdays 3.15pm - 
4.30pm (during school term)

Tea and Tales
Weekly programme for people 
requiring memory support
Tuesdays 2pm-3pm

Storywalk – Monster Chef by Nick 
Bland published by Scholastic 
Australia.

MEETINGS

EVENTS AND 
INFORMATION

Meetings are held in person and live 
streamed and can be accessed via 
livestream link on Microsoft Teams.
The links to these meetings, along with 
any cancellations and rescheduling, 
will be provided on Council’s website:
www.codc.govt.nz/meetings

What’s coming up…       

Maniototo Community Board 
Thursday 12 December 2024, 2pm 
Ranfurly Service Centre,  
15 Pery Street, Ranfurly 

Audit and Risk 
Monday 16 December 2024, 9.30am 
Ngā Hau e Whā,  
William Fraser Building,1  
Dunorling Street, Alexandra 

Council 
Wednesday 18 December 2024, 
10.30am 
NOTE: This meeting will be held at: 
Cromwell Service Centre, 
42 The Mall, Cromwell  

Land Information Memorandum (LIM) stop clock  

Under the Local Government Official Information and Meetings Act 
1987 the statutory clock for LIMs stops on 20 December 2024 and 
restarts on 10 January 2025.   
The LIM Team continues to receive and work on LIMs up to 24 
December 2024 and recommences on 6 January 2025.  

Swim Teachers  
We are looking for enthusiastic and passionate individuals to 
teach swimming techniques, water safety, and inspire a love 
for swimming in students of all ages. Whether you’re a certified 
swim instructor or willing to obtain certification, we want to hear 
from you! Enjoy flexible hours, access to excellent facilities, and 
opportunities for professional development in a supportive, friendly 
team.  
Applications close 15 December 2024. 

PIM Officer 
We are seeking a detail-oriented Project Information Memoranda 
(PIM) Officer to join our Planning team on a full-time basis. In 
this role, you will be responsible for researching, compiling, and 
processing PIMs within statutory timeframes. We offer competitive 
remuneration, career development opportunities, and a supportive 
work environment.  
Applications close 20 December 2024. 

Planning Officer (Intermediate) 
Join our Planning and Infrastructure team in Alexandra or 
Cromwell as an Intermediate Planning Officer. This full-time role 
offers diverse and exciting work, including urban and rural land 
use, subdivision developments, heritage building projects and 
industrial growth. 
Applications close 20 December 2024. 

Pool Crew – Seasonal Positions 
Join our team at Ranfurly Pool for the November 2024 – April 
2025 season! We are hiring full-time, part-time, and casual pool 
crew members to help ensure a safe and enjoyable experience 
for all swimmers. Ideal candidates will be vigilant, proactive, and 
ready to respond to any situation. 
Applications close 22 December 2024. 

For more info and to apply for one of these roles see our Careers 
page: https://www.codc.govt.nz/your-council/careers

‘Watch the Drops’ this Summer  
With summer heating up, it’s crucial that we conserve water to 
ensure a sustainable supply for everyone, especially during the 
hotter months when water usage significantly increases. 
Why we implement summer water restrictions? 
Water conservation and restriction notices are implemented to 
manage the high demand for water during the summer months, 
to ensure that our treatment plants can keep up with demand and 
meet our regulatory requirements to protect our water sources. 
During summer, the largest water use comes from outdoor 
activities, including the irrigation of gardens, lawns and some of 
our community green spaces. 
The Watch the Drops programme is designed as a traffic light 
system to help each community understand the existing level of 
demand on the water network and where we need to be taking 
extra care to use of water wisely. 
By following these restrictions, we can ensure that our community 
has enough water to meet everyone’s needs throughout the 
summer. 
Let’s work together to conserve water and protect this precious 
resource. 

Applicant Trading as Application Closing date
Au Naturel 
Limited 

O Naturel Wines, 
52 Burn Cottage 
Road, Cromwell. 

OF330 13/2/2025 

Current applications are listed at 
https://www.codc.govt.nz/services/licensing/alcohol-licensing

Alcohol Licensing Applications

CODC Bin App Update: Now with Holiday 
Collection Reminders!

The Bin App has been updated to manage public holidays and 
collection day changes more efficiently this summer. We’ve 
resolved the issues that caused frustration, so you can rely on it 
now more than ever!
Already have the app? Update to the latest version in your App 
Store.
New here? Download the free app for Android or iOS today—it’s 
perfect for staying on top of bin days during the busy holiday 
season.
Say goodbye to bin day confusion!

Temporary road Closure – Industrial Area, 
Cromwell  

Wolter Crescent, Hughes Crescent, Pinot Noir Drive, Connelly 
Way, Chardonnay Drive and part of Cemetery Road are proposed 
to be closed on Sunday 23rd February 2025 between 6am – 6pm. 
This is for the purpose of the annual Central Otago Motorsport 
Club Street Sprint.  
Access to this area will remain closed for the duration of the event 
with alternative routes to Cromwell via McNulty Road.  

Temporary Speed Restriction on Sandflat Road, 
Cromwell 

The Central Otago District Council Roading Team has identified 
that vehicle volume and speed are contributing to accelerated 
deterioration of the unsealed section of Sandflat Road, causing 
the surface to become ‘cobbled’ and requiring additional rolling 
and grading. 
To address these issues and improve the road’s condition, a 
temporary 60km/h speed limit will be implemented on Sandflat 
Road, Cromwell from 9 December 2024. This measure will 
help reduce maintenance demands while maintaining safe road 
conditions. The Council will continue to monitor the road closely 
and take action as needed to address any further issues that may 
arise. 
Council had sought co-funding as part of its 2024–2027 funding 
application to the New Zealand Transport Agency to seal the 
remaining unsealed section of Sandflat Road. Unfortunately, this 
project was not approved for co-funding and has been deferred to 
the 2027–2030 period. 
We appreciate your understanding and cooperation as we work 
to manage and maintain the road effectively. If you have any 
questions or feedback, please contact our Roading Team. 


